CYO BASKETBALL FAMILIES

(This letter is in lieu of the usual mandatory parents meeting!)
The basketball season is here, and with this comes the responsibilities of staffing and operating the Gym.  I cannot stress enough the importance of this! The Snack Bar provides food and drink service to the players, and is the main income source to offset expenses for uniforms, refs, gym utilities & maintenance. Last year, we had issues with people not covering the door or the Snack Bar – once money was stolen! It is not fair to other teams if some teams do not provide their volunteers – not to mention the lost income.  Lastly, it is a CYO liability if there is an incident and no Gym Facilitator!

Each team is responsible to provide for each game
1) Gym Facilitator, 
2) Scoreboard/clock keeper, 
3) Keep book for fouls and points, 
4) Snack bar coverage (2 people – can be 1 adult and 1 child), and 
5) Collect entrance fee at the door (could also be an older child).  
Usually it is best to have one parent volunteer for the entire season for each of the jobs 1, 2 and 3 – this is most important for the role of Gym Facilitator. Their job is primarily floor maintenance, opening and closing gym if 1st or last game of the day, take out trash, but most importantly be responsible for the gym , dealing with any emergencies and with any behavior issues (as directed by the refs).  All roles and responsibilities (and gym schedule) can be found in the CYO binder in the kitchen. First team of the day needs to arrive early and open up snack bar; last team needs to close up. We also need to cover games that do not have any SBG teams playing (not all schools have a gym…). Jim Walt will be in touch with the teams to assign this coverage.
All jobs have to be filled or we will not start playing games.
  
 In the past, we have asked each team to choose a team parent (mom or dad) who will be responsible for the scheduling all of these positions. However, some coaches/teams have just assigned these games/families up front and asked that you work out any changes with other parents if conflicts. Please confirm with your coach on this. Please consider which positions you can help with this season.  
Most tasks will be for games you will already be attending!

We ask that all coaches, parents and players review and adhere to the code of conduct. These are to be signed and returned to your coaches to be given to the AD (Ed Griffith) or Asst AD (Gary Duda). Please remember that we (coaches and parents) are the primary role model for the kids at these games.
We also ask the children to participate in a service project. It is important to give back and we want to reinforce that. The CYO Board will organize the event(s) so the entire team can participate together. Currently we have openings for the Soup Kitchen in Pottstown one Tues per month from 4-7pm; please contact Jeanne Lomanno for details. We are asking the coaches and team parent to help with leading this.

 Lastly, with the increased registration fee, no beverage donations are required this year!

Finally, a few words about the team selection process…  A and B teams are chosen based on skill. The determination is by a team of very qualified people – some of whom have been or are involved in the CYO program, and some who are not! If they have a child in the program, they abstain from the evaluation of their child and the discussion of which team that child is on! Most of them have not only played high school and college basketball, they have also coached middle school, high school and college level!  All of them do not make this decision lightly. They all attend 4 nights of tryouts and stay late the last night to review the evaluations and assign the teams. In almost all cases, we have found the evaluators to all be in agreement on a player’s assignment of A or B. We welcome your respectful feedback, but request that you:

1)are respectful, 2) realize that this is about as independent as we can get, 3) recognize that we are looking out for the best interests of ALL the kids – including and not just yours, and 4) are welcome and encouraged to join the CYO board and be part of the process (look in May & June for our many requests for officers!). 
We are looking forward to another great season of CYO basketball!
 Thank you, 
Michele Giacomucci 610.933.7789 (CYO President)

 

Jimmy Walt 610.935.0237 (Overall Gym Coordinator for Basketball season)
Steve Antrim 610 933.7649 (Snack Bar Coordinator)
*** Check out the new CYO basketball website @ http://cyo-basketball.tripod.com/  for game directions and more! ***
